
Honorable House Rules Committee Members - 
I am adamantly opposed to SB 941 in any form. Private firearms transfers are not the 
problem, criminals are the problem! This law will do nothing to stop criminals from 
acquiring firearms because they do not follow the law. Instead, it will encumber lawful 
firearms owners which I'm sure is the real intent of the effort. I demand that you do not 
infringe on my privacy or my right to keep and bear arms any further. Vote no on SB 941!  
 
If you feel the need to "do something", try putting violent criminals in prison and keeping 
them there - sonething that we all know works. 
 
Regards - 
 
Rick Williams 
314 SE 202nd Ave 
Portland, OR 97233 
 


